
 

 
                               

  SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING 

           JANUARY 5, 2016 
      4:00 P.M.  

 
A special meeting of the Kirkwood City Council was held on January 5, 2016 at 4:00 p.m. to 
discuss grant funds received from East-West Gateway to be used towards a Transportation 
Alternatives Program (TAP) project.  Two applications were submitted to East-West Gateway 
and one must be accepted.  Present were Mayor McDonnell, Council Members Biedenstein, 
Griffin, Jaksetic, Luetzow, Sears and Ward.  Also in attendance were Chief Administrative Officer 
Russell Hawes, City Clerk Betty Montaño, and City Engineer Ted Dunkman.   
 
 
City Engineer Ted Dunkman gave a brief explanation of the two applications: Argonne Drive 
Pedestrian Improvements Project and South Kirkwood Road – Nipher Middle School Safe Route 
to School.  A discussion took place.  Question was raised regarding if the City could fund the 
South Kirkwood Road project and the council accept the Argonne Drive project, so that both 
projects could move forward.   TAP Applications that are not accepted can be resubmitted to 
East-West Gateway in the following year for consideration.   
 
Motion was made by Council Member Jaksetic and seconded by Council Member Sears to 
accept the TAP Application titled South Kirkwood Road – Nipher Middle School Safe Route to 
School.  A discussion took place.  The motion was approved with Council Members Biedenstein, 
Griffin, Jaksetic, Sears and Ward in favor.  Council Member Luetzow and Mayor McDonnell 
were opposed.  
 
With no further issues to come before the council, the meeting was adjourned. 

 
    

      __________________________________________  
      Laurie Asche 
      Deputy City Clerk 


